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June 22, 2022
Steve King, PE
Silvercore

7110 Forest Avenue, Suite 204

Henrico, VA 23226 






Re: 
POD2022-00113






Wendy’s at Tuckahoe Village Shopping Center






Drive Thru Restaurant with Outdoor Dining







Revised Original Site Plan Review with Notice

Dear Mr. King:
Please be advised that the planning review of the above referenced Plan of Development Site Plan submitted for review on June 2, 2022, has been completed.  Based upon this review, the Planning Department has the following comments:
1) Revise Site Data item #6 parking schedule on the Coversheet, to indicate the walk-in box is part of the finished floor area. The floor area of the restaurant is 2,524- square feet and when the 431-square foot outdoor dining area is added, the total area of the restaurant is 2,955-square feet, with a parking requirement of 30 parking spaces. 
2) As we discussed you may add a motorcycle parking space’ in the stripped area along Patterson Avenue to make up the additional required parking space. Per Section 24-5111, of the Zoning Code 5% of the required parking may be motorcycle parking. Per Section 24-5109 of the Zoning Code motorcycle parking spaces must be 5-feet in depth and 4.5-feet in width.
3) Unless an exception is approved by the Traffic Engineer, revise the location of the proposed dumpster enclosure to provide one-way access, by switching its location with the two proposed right angle parking spaces along the east side of the property. 
4) The plan must show adequate vehicle stacking for the drive thru, unless an exception is approved by the Traffic Engineer.
5) Provide sidewalk along Patterson Avenue (State Route 6), as required by VDOT. Add a copy of VDOT’s approval of a sidewalk exception to the plan. Provide a sidewalk easement to VDOT for any portion of the sidewalk along Patterson Avenue located outside of VDOT right-of-way.
6)  Show the location of City of Richmond gas facilities and easement on the Utility Plan sheet. Verify the grease trap on the Utility Plan sheet does not conflict with the gas meter and valve shown on the Building Permit Plan.

7) DPU must approve the location of existing and/or proposed fire hydrants on the Utility Plan sheet, that are required to address hose lay and ISO fire protection requirements.
8)  A final landscape plan must be submitted for review and approval prior to approval of a Certificate of Occupancy. Depending upon VDOT’s approval of an alternative sidewalk location, you may need to replace the trees and hedgerow along Paterson Avenue
9) The revised elevations and building materials for the proposed building are acceptable
10) Revise the site lighting plan to include lighting of the public sidewalk along Patterson Avenue.
The comments provided above, and separate comments provided by the Departments of Public Works and Public Utilities and the Division of Fire, must be resolved prior to approval of construction plans. 
If you have any questions regarding the above, please contact me at 501-5920.







Sincerely,







Michael F. Kennedy







County Planner

PC: Wilton Commercial 1, LLC
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